
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
September 8, 2004

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD C OMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Brenda Carey-Mielke, William P. Michel II, Susan Deschler

Others Present: Chief Deputy Charles Smith

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 p.m. by Chairperson Brenda Carey-Mielke  

Citizen Comments:  None

Supervisor Comments: None

Chairman Comments: Supervisors Huff and Rose are excused for previous engagements.
Ron Frederick was not able to attend this meeting to discuss a Criminal Justice Coordinating
Committee/Collaborating Council.  This will be put on an agenda when he can attend.

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:
1)         Cabaret License – Rob’s River Edge    

Motion by:  Michel Seconded by:  Deschler Approved: unanimously 
Chief Deputy Smith presented this resolution that recommends the Probationary Cabaret

License for Rob’s River Edge be converted to a regular one.  He explained that these conversions
are now required to be addressed after six months instead of waiting until August 1.  Supr. Carey
Mielke reported that the proprietor was in attendance in February when the probationary license
was presented. 

Supr. Carey-Mielke explained that this small of an agenda would have been deferred, however, this
was not prudent.

Supr. Carey-Mielke asked how Nitro’s was doing.  Chief Deputy reported that they are out of
business and for sale.  He said that the club had become a Hip Hop Club and pressure was put upon
the club because of inadequate parking.  The owners were told that if the parking were not sufficient
a revocation of the Probationary Cabaret License would be sought.  The business closed three
weeks later.  
 
Any Other Business Allowed by Law: None

Meeting Adjourned: 7:10 p.m. on motion by Michel, seconded by Deschler.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna L. DeBree


